
NOTICE

The City of Stoughton will hold a meeting of the Tree Commission on November 11, 2010
at 5:30 p.m. in the Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main St., Stoughton, WI

AGENDA:

1. Call to Order
2. Approval of minutes from October 14, 2010
3. Correspondence

Business:

1. Tree Ordinance / Policy Review
2. I Tree Program
3. Tree Licensing form - Update
4. GWR Center Update
5. Future Agenda Items
6. Adjournment

SENT TO: cc: Mayor Donna Olson (Packet) - email

Todd Fossum, Chair Council Members
Dean Tangeman, Vice Chair Department Heads
Josh LaPointe City Clerk Luann Alme (Packet) - email
Tim Carter Debbie Myren (e-mail)
Randy Nelson Jaime Vache (e-mail)
Darren Marsh Robert Kardasz (e-mail)
Jay Schotzko Maria Hougan (e-mail)
Kevin Short Sean Grady (email)
Street Department Foreman Rick Gullickson Matthew Dregne, City Attorney (e-mail)
Electric System Supervisor Craig Wood Tamarah Fleres/Deb Blaney

WI State Journal
Stoughton Newspaper

“NOTE: An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.”

NOTE: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building (including the elevator
door) will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the
Fifth Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please
call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m. if meeting is in City Hall.





Tree Commission Meeting Minutes


Thursday, October 14, 2010 at 5:30 PM


Giles Dow Room at City Hall, 381 E Main, Stoughton, WI


Members Present: Todd Fossum, Tim Carter, Jay Schotzko, Dean Tangeman, Kevin Short and Rick
Gullickson


Absent & Excused: Josh LaPointe, Darren Marsh, Randy Nelson and Craig Wood


Guests: None


Call to order: Meeting called to order at 5:30 PM by Fossum.


1) Approval of minutes from September 9, 2010 meeting: Motion by Short, seconded by Fossum to
approve minutes. Motion carried 4-0.


2) Correspondence: Fossum reported that Stoughton Utilities received Tree Line USA application.
Tangeman stated that there were no new reports from EAB traps.


3) Memory Garden @ Roby Road Park (north side): The Parks & Recreation Committee sent their
minutes from September 20th showing the motion to approve the concept of a memory walk and
directed staff to work at the details then bring back to the committee. The Tree Commission will be
kept informed on the progress.


4) I Tree Program: The committee feels that if it saves money and can be utilized in more ways then a
database should be set up. Gullickson has a GPS unit which the city can use to get the information to
MSA to update the inventory. A request will be made to MSA to give us the information in order to
convert over to the I Tree Program.


5) Tree Ordinance Sec 64-14 – Change to Ordinance and Policy: At September’s meeting the City
Attorney suggested that certain items from the current tree ordinance be separated and made into a
policy. These items were separated with the street superintendent making some changes. Copies
were distributed to the committee to review and bring changes/suggestions to the November meeting.
The final policy will need to be sent before Public Works and then be approved by the Common
Council.


6) Tree Licensing Form – Update: Tabled


5) GRWC site: The deadline for the grant to help with costs of preparing a specific site was missed. This
issue will be addressed at the Public Works meeting and Carter will report back as to the results at the
November meeting.


3) Fall Volunteer Day: Tangeman is going to check on some private companies to see if they would like
to participate in a spring event. If an event does occur Tangeman would like to have some pamphlets
available for the public


4) Future Agenda Items: I Tree Program, Review Tree Ordinance/Policy, Tree License form,
GWRC site, Memory Garden Update


Motion by Carter, seconded by Short to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, Vickie Erdahl - Staff Member





